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 The Supporting Document feature does not change or replace the Commission’s Rules of 

Practice and Procedures.  Parties must continue to adhere to all rules and guidelines in the 

Commission’s Rules of Practice and Procedures including but not limited to rules for 

participating in a formal proceeding, filing and serving formal documents and rules for written 

and oral communications with Commissioners and advisors (i.e. “ex parte communications”) or 

other matters related to a proceeding. 

  The Supporting Document feature is intended to be solely for the purpose of parties submitting 

electronic public copies of testimony, work papers and workshop reports (unless instructed 

otherwise by the Administrative Law Judge), and does not replace the requirement to serve 

documents to other parties in a proceeding. 

 Unauthorized or improper use of the Supporting Document feature will result in the removal of 

the submitted document by the CPUC. 

 Supporting Documents should not be construed as the formal files of the proceeding.   The 

documents submitted through the Supporting Document feature are for information only and 

are not part of the formal file (i.e. “record”) unless accepted into the record by the 

Administrative Law Judge.   


